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                                    Peco/R/
                               An Exelon Company

                                 $225,000,000

                              PECO Energy Company

           First and Refunding Mortgage Bonds, 4.75% Series due 2012

                                 -------------

   The bonds will bear interest at the annual rate of 4.75% per year. We will
pay interest on the bonds on April 1 and October 1 of each year, beginning on
April 1, 2003. The bonds will mature on October 1, 2012. We may redeem some or
all of the bonds at any time at the redemption prices described in this
prospectus supplement.

   The bonds will be secured equally with all other bonds outstanding or
hereafter issued under our First and Refunding Mortgage.
                                 -------------

    Please see "Risk Factors" beginning on page S-4 for a discussion of factors
you should consider in connection with a purchase of the bonds.

   Neither the Securities and Exchange Commission nor any state securities
commission has approved or disapproved of the bonds or determined if this
prospectus supplement or the related prospectus is truthful or complete. Any
representation to the contrary is a criminal offense.

                                 -------------

                                                      Per Bond    Total
    -                                                 -------- ------------

    Public Offering Price (1)                          99.244% $223,299,000
    Underwriting Discount                               0.650% $  1,462,500
    Proceeds, before expenses, to PECO Energy Company  98.594% $221,836,500

(1)Plus accrued interest from September 23, 2002, if settlement occurs after
   that date.

                                 -------------

   The underwriters expect to deliver the bonds in book-entry form only through
The Depository Trust Company on or about September 23, 2002.

                                 -------------
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Banc One Capital Markets, Inc.               Salomon Smith Barney

                                 -------------

Barclays Capital
              BNP PARIBAS
                          Credit Suisse First Boston
                                         Morgan Stanley
                                                      Scotia Capital
                                                            Wachovia Securities

September 16, 2002

   You should rely only on information contained in this document or the
prospectus or the documents to which we have referred you. We have not
authorized anyone to provide you with information that is different. This
document may only be used where it is legal to sell these securities. The
information in this document may only be accurate on the date of this document.
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                       ABOUT THIS PROSPECTUS SUPPLEMENT

   This prospectus supplement and the accompanying prospectus contain
information about our company and about the bonds. They also refer to
information contained in other documents that we file with the Securities and
Exchange Commission. If this prospectus supplement is inconsistent with the
prospectus or the documents that are incorporated by reference in this
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prospectus, rely on this prospectus supplement.

   When we refer to "PECO," "the Company," "we," "our" or "us" in this
prospectus supplement, we mean PECO Energy Company together with our
subsidiaries.

                      WHERE YOU CAN FIND MORE INFORMATION

   In connection with this offering, we have filed with the Securities and
Exchange Commission (the "SEC") a registration statement under the Securities
Act of 1933, as amended (the "Securities Act"). As permitted by SEC rules, this
prospectus supplement and the accompanying prospectus omit information included
in the registration statement. For a more complete understanding of this offer,
you should refer to the registration statement, including its exhibits.

   The public may read and copy the registration statement and any reports or
other information that we file with the SEC at the SEC's public reference room,
Room 1024 at Judiciary Plaza, 450 Fifth Street, N.W., Washington, D.C. 20549.
The public may obtain information on the operation of the public reference room
by calling the SEC at 1-800-SEC-0330. These documents are also available to the
public from commercial document retrieval services and at the web site
maintained by the SEC at http://www.sec.gov. You may also obtain a copy of the
registration statement at no cost by writing us at the following address:

                              PECO Energy Company
                           Attn: Investor Relations
                     10 South Dearborn Street, 36th Floor
                                P.O. Box 805379
                            Chicago, IL 60680-5379

   Information about us is also available on Exelon Corporation's web site at
http://www.exeloncorp.com. This web site and the SEC's web site above are
intended to be inactive textual references only. Information on Exelon's or the
SEC's web site is not a part of this prospectus supplement.

                                      S-1

                              PECO ENERGY COMPANY

   We are a subsidiary of Exelon and are engaged principally in the purchase,
transmission, distribution and sale of electricity to residential, commercial,
industrial and wholesale customers and in the purchase, distribution and sale
of natural gas to residential, commercial and industrial customers. We deliver
electricity to approximately 1.6 million customers and natural gas to
approximately 440,000 customers.

   Our traditional retail service territory covers 2,107 square miles in
southeastern Pennsylvania. We provide electric delivery service in an area of
1,972 square miles, with a population of approximately 3.6 million, including
1.6 million in the City of Philadelphia. Natural gas service is supplied in a
1,475 square mile area in southeastern Pennsylvania adjacent to Philadelphia,
with a population of 1.9 million.

   Pursuant to the Pennsylvania Electricity Generation Customer Choice and
Competition Act, the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania required the unbundling of
retail electric services in Pennsylvania into separate generation, transmission
and distribution services with open retail competition for generation services.
Since the commencement of deregulation in 1999, we have served as the local
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distribution company providing electric distribution services to all customers
in our service territory and bundled electric service to
provider-of-last-resort customers, which are customers who do not or cannot
choose an alternate electric generation supplier.

   As a result of deregulation, Exelon undertook a corporate restructuring to
separate its unregulated generation and other competitive businesses from its
regulated energy delivery businesses. As part of the corporate restructuring,
effective January 1, 2001, our unregulated operations were transferred to
separate subsidiaries of Exelon. The transferred assets and liabilities related
to nuclear, fossil and hydroelectric generation and wholesale services and
unregulated gas and electric sales activities, and administrative, information
technology and other support for all other business activities of Exelon and
its subsidiaries. In connection with the restructuring, we entered into a power
purchase agreement with Exelon Generation Company, LLC, a wholly owned
subsidiary of Exelon, to supply us with all of our electric load requirements
for customers through 2010.

   As a public utility under the Pennsylvania Public Utility Code, we are
subject to regulation by the Pennsylvania Public Utility Commission (the
"PUC"), including regulation as to electric distribution rates, retail gas
rates, issuances of securities and certain other aspects of our operations. As
a subsidiary of Exelon, a registered holding company under the Public Utility
Holding Company Act of 1935 ("PUHCA"), we are subject to a number of
restrictions. As an electric utility under the Federal Power Act, we are also
subject to regulation by the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission ("FERC" ) as
to transmission rates and certain other aspects of our business, including
interconnections and sales of transmission related assets.

   Our principal executive offices are located at 2301 Market Street,
Philadelphia, PA 19101-8699, and our telephone number is (215) 841-4000.

                                      S-2

                              CORPORATE STRUCTURE

   We were incorporated in Pennsylvania in 1929. We are an indirect wholly
owned subsidiary of Exelon, a public utility holding company. Exelon is the
result of the merger in October 2000 between us and Unicom Corporation, the
former parent company of Commonwealth Edison Company. As part of Exelon's
corporate restructuring, effective January 1, 2001, our power generation assets
and wholesale power marketing business, as well as the power generation assets
and wholesale power marketing business of Commonwealth Edison Company, were
transferred to Exelon Generation Company, LLC.

                                  [FLOW CHART]

                               Exelon Corporation
              -------------------------------------------------
   Exelon Energy Delivery                             Exelon Ventures
        Company, LLC                                    Company, LLC
      ----------------                                ----------------
 Commonwealth    PECO Energy                       Exelon         Exelon
Edison Company     Company                       Generation    Enterprises
                                                Company, LLC  Company, LLC

     Electric and Gas               Generation and    Enterprises infrastructure
       Distribution                 Power Marketing    services, communications,
                                                         retail energy sales,
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                                                           energy services
----------------------------        --------------------------------------------
        Regulated                                      Unregulated
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                                 RISK FACTORS

   In addition to the information contained elsewhere in this prospectus
supplement, you should carefully consider the risks described below. Each of
the following factors could have a material adverse effect on our business and
could result in a loss or a decrease in the value of your investment.

We are subject to the risks inherent in the utility business, and our cash flow
and earnings could be adversely affected by changes in customer demand for
energy, a failure to deliver on the part of our suppliers or, after our
long-term contracts expire, high prices and volatile markets for purchased
electricity.

   The utility business involves many operating risks. If our operating
expenses exceed the levels recovered from retail customers for an extended
period of time, our cash flow and earnings would be negatively affected. In
addition, after our power purchase agreement with our affiliate Exelon
Generation expires in 2010, our results could be affected by increases in
purchased power costs. In addition, our provider-of-last-resort obligation may
continue past the expiration of this power purchase agreement, which, depending
upon the volatility of the market for electricity at the time, could affect our
operating expenses and therefore affect our results. Factors that could cause
purchased power costs to increase include, but are not limited to:

  .   increases in demand due to, for example, weather, customer growth or
      customer obligations;

  .   below normal energy available in the market;

  .   increases in purchases in wholesale markets at prices above the amount
      recovered in retail rates;

  .   extended outages of any thermal or other generating facilities or the
      transmission lines that deliver energy to load centers; and

  .   failure to perform on the part of any party from which we purchase
      capacity or energy.

Our financial performance also depends on the operation of the equipment and
facilities in our distribution system.

   Failures of equipment or facilities in our distribution system may cause
interruption of the services we provide, which could adversely affect our
business. Failures of equipment or facilities could result in lost revenues,
additional costs and possible claims against us for damages incurred by
customers as a result of the outage. Our efforts to repair or replace equipment
may not be successful, or we may be unsuccessful in making the necessary
improvements to our transmission and distribution system, causing service
interruptions and having an adverse affect on our business.

   If our operating expenses exceed the levels recovered from retail customers
for an extended period of time, our cash flow and earnings would be negatively
affected.
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Our business may be adversely affected by regulatory changes in the electric
power and natural gas industries.

   Transmission and distribution of electricity remain regulated industries,
while in many states, including the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania, electricity
generation has been deregulated. The regulation of the electric power and
natural gas industries, however, continues to undergo substantial changes at
both the federal and state level. These changes have significantly affected the
whole industry and the manner in which its participants conduct their
businesses. Future changes in laws and regulations, including changes resulting
from market volatility and increased security concerns, may have an effect on
our business in ways that we cannot predict.

   Our revenues will be affected by rate reductions and rate caps currently in
effect and any that may be imposed in the future. The rate caps limit our
ability to recover increased expenses and the costs of investments

                                      S-4

in new transmission and distribution facilities through rates. As a result, our
future results of operations will depend on our ability:

  .   to deliver electricity and gas to our customers cost-effectively,
      particularly in light of the current caps on rates;

  .   to realize cost savings; and

  .   to manage our provider-of-last resort responsibilities.

Our financial performance depends on our ability to predict our load
requirements.

   Under electric restructuring legislation in Pennsylvania, we are required to
provide generation and distribution services as the provider-of-last-resort to
customers who cannot or do not choose alternate suppliers or who choose to
return to our utility after taking service elsewhere. This obligation may
continue past the expiration of our power purchase agreement with Exelon
Generation in 2010. Because the choice of electricity generation supplier lies
with the customer, it is difficult for us to predict and plan for the number of
customers and their associated energy demand. If these obligations remain
unchanged, we could be required to maintain reserves sufficient to serve 100%
of the service territory load at a tariffed rate on the chance that customers
who switched to new suppliers come back to us as a "last resort" option. A
significant over- or under-estimation of such reserves may subject us to a
commodity price risk. We continue to be obligated to provide a reliable
delivery system under cost-based rates.

We have a limited operating history as a stand-alone transmission and
distribution provider.

   We have operated as a separate, stand-alone electric and gas distribution
entity since January 1, 2001. We depend on Exelon for some of our liquidity and
capital resource needs and on our affiliates for generation as well as for
certain general corporate and other services.

We are subject to control by Exelon.

   We are ultimately controlled by Exelon and, therefore, Exelon controls
decisions regarding our business and has control over our management and
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affairs. In circumstances involving a conflict of interest between Exelon, on
the one hand, and our creditors, on the other, Exelon could exercise its power
to control us in a manner that would benefit Exelon to the detriment of our
creditors, including the holders of the mortgage bonds.

Conflicts of interest may arise between us and our affiliate.

   We rely on purchases from our affiliate Exelon Generation under long-term
contracts in order to supply electricity to our customers. Conflicts of
interest may arise if we need to enforce the terms of agreements between us and
Exelon Generation. Decisions concerning the interpretation or operation of
these agreements could be made from perspectives other than the interests
solely of our company or its creditors, including the holders of the mortgage
bonds.

We are subject to regulation by the SEC under the Public Utility Holding
Company Act.

   We are subject to regulation by the SEC under PUHCA. Under PUHCA, we cannot
issue debt or equity securities or guaranties without the SEC's prior approval.
Under PUHCA, generally, we can invest only in traditional electric and gas
utility businesses and related businesses. As a utility subsidiary, however, we
can issue securities without SEC approval provided that the issuance is
approved by a state commission. PUHCA also imposes restrictions on transactions
among affiliates. The restrictions imposed on us by PUHCA may limit our ability
to pursue acquisition or development opportunities.

                                      S-5

We are subject to regulation by the PUC.

   We are a public utility under the Pennsylvania Public Utility Code and, as a
result, we are subject to regulation by the PUC as to electric distribution
rates, retail gas rates, issuances of securities and certain other aspects of
our operations. We cannot predict the ways in which changes in the regulation
by the PUC could affect our business and operations.

We are subject to regulation by FERC.

   We also provide wholesale transmission service under rates established by
FERC. FERC has used its regulation of transmission to encourage competition for
wholesale generation services and the development of regional structures to
facilitate regional wholesale markets. FERC continues to propose regulations
regarding evolving wholesale markets. Further regulation by FERC in this area
could affect our business in ways we cannot predict.

There is no public market for the bonds.

   We can give no assurances concerning the liquidity of any market that may
develop for the bonds offered hereby, the ability of any investor to sell any
of the bonds, or the price at which investors would be able to sell them. If a
market for the bonds does not develop, investors may be unable to resell the
bonds for an extended period of time, if at all. If a market for the bonds does
develop, it may not continue or it may not be sufficiently liquid to allow
holders to resell any of the bonds. Consequently, investors may not be able to
liquidate their investment readily, and lenders may not readily accept the
bonds as collateral for loans.

                                      S-6
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                                USE OF PROCEEDS

   We intend to use the proceeds from the sale of the bonds, after deducting
underwriting compensation and estimated fees and expenses, to repay commercial
paper and for general corporate purposes. The proceeds from this commercial
paper were used to pay at maturity the following:

  .   $175,000,000 aggregate principal amount of our 7.125% first mortgage
      bonds due September 1, 2002;

  .   $5,280,000 aggregate principal amount of our 7.5% first mortgage bonds
      due July 15, 2002; and

  .   $41,636,000 aggregate principal amount of our 8.0% first mortgage bonds
      due April 1, 2002.

                                CAPITALIZATION

   The following table sets forth our short-term debt and capitalization as of
June 30, 2002 (1) on a consolidated basis and (2) on a consolidated basis as
adjusted to reflect this offering and the use of proceeds from this offering as
set forth under "Use of Proceeds" above. This table should be read in
conjunction with our consolidated financial statements and related notes for
the periods ended June 30, 2002, incorporated by reference in the accompanying
prospectus. See "Where You Can Find More Information" in the accompanying
prospectus.

                                               As of June 30, 2002
                                              ---------------------
                                                 ($ in millions)
                                              Actual As Adjusted(a)
                                              ------ --------------

             Short-term debt (b)............. $1,085     $  863
                                              ------     ------
             Capitalization:
                Long-term debt (c):
                    Transition bonds (d)..... $4,132     $4,132
                    First mortgage bonds.....    509        734
                    Other long-term debt.....    228        228
                Preferred securities.........    284        284
                Common shareholders' equity..    385        385
                                              ------     ------
                    Total capitalization..... $5,538     $5,763
                                              ======     ======

--------
(a) Reflects the payment of $222 million of first mortgage bonds and commercial
    paper.
(b) Includes current maturities of long-term debt of $910 million, of which
    $280 million are transition bonds.
(c) Includes unamortized debt discounts and premiums. Excludes current
    maturities.
(d) Transition bonds represent bonds issued by our subsidiary to securitize a
    portion of our stranded cost recovery.

                                      S-7
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                SUMMARY HISTORICAL CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL DATA

   The following table sets forth our summary historical consolidated financial
data. The historical consolidated income statement data for the years ended
December 31, 2001, 2000 and 1999 and the historical consolidated balance sheet
data as of December 31, 2001 and 2000 have been derived from our audited
financial statements incorporated by reference into the accompanying
prospectus. The historical consolidated income statement data for the six
months ended June 30, 2002 and 2001 and the historical consolidated balance
sheet data as of June 30, 2002 and 2001 have been derived from our unaudited
financial statements incorporated by reference into the accompanying
prospectus. As part of Exelon's restructuring, effective January 1, 2001, our
unregulated generation and other competitive businesses and related assets and
liabilities were transferred to separate subsidiaries of Exelon. The
restructuring has had a significant impact on our assets, liabilities and
equity and our results of operations. Our results of operations and assets and
liabilities prior to January 2001 do not reflect the restructuring. You should
read the following together with our historical consolidated financial
statements and the related notes incorporated by reference in the accompanying
prospectus. See "Where You Can Find More Information."

                                                                    Six Months Ended
                                          Years Ended December 31,      June 30,
                                         -------------------------  ----------------
                                           1999     2000     2001     2001     2002
                                         -------  -------  -------  -------  -------
                                                       ($ in millions)

Income Statement Data:
   Operating revenues................... $ 5,478  $ 5,950  $ 3,965  $ 1,957  $ 2,015
   Operating income.....................   1,373    1,222      999      533      461
   Net income on common stock...........     570      497      415      202      177
Cash Flow Data:
   EBITDA (a)........................... $ 1,731  $ 1,659  $ 1,415  $   733  $   682
   Cash interest paid (b)...............     350      431      416      212      193
   Capital expenditures.................     491      549      264      122      123
   Cash flows from operating activities.     895      756      828      427      468
   Cash flows from investing activities.    (886)    (894)    (235)     (87)    (122)
   Cash flows from financing activities.      (3)     133     (579)    (332)    (306)

                                             As of December 31,      As of June 30,
                                         -------------------------  ----------------
                                           1999     2000     2001     2001     2002
                                         -------  -------  -------  -------  -------
                                                       ($ in millions)
Balance Sheet Data:
   Property, plant and equipment, net... $ 5,004  $ 5,158  $ 4,047  $ 3,976  $ 4,098
   Total assets.........................  13,087   14,776   10,745   10,841   10,717
   Long-term debt (c)...................   5,969    6,002    5,438    5,606    4,869
   Preferred securities.................     321      302      284      302      284
   Common shareholders' equity..........   1,773    1,638      323      243      385

--------
(a)EBITDA is defined as operating income plus depreciation and amortization as
   reported in the consolidated statements of cash flows. EBITDA is not a
   measure of performance under generally accepted accounting principles
   ("GAAP"). While EBITDA should not be considered as a substitute for net
   income, cash flows from operating activities and other income or cash flow
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   statement data prepared in accordance with GAAP, or as a measure of
   profitability or liquidity, management understands that EBITDA is
   customarily used as a measure in evaluating companies.
(b)Includes cash interest paid of $107 million, $268 million, $315 million,
   $158 million and $145 million in connection with transition bonds for the
   years ended December 31, 1999, 2000 and 2001 and the six months ended June
   30, 2001 and 2002, respectively.
(c)Excludes current maturities of $128 million, $553 million, $548 million,
   $567 million and $910 million as of December 31, 1999, 2000, 2001, and June
   30, 2001 and 2002, respectively.
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                           DESCRIPTION OF THE BONDS

   The following description is qualified in its entirety by the more detailed
information appearing elsewhere in this prospectus supplement and the
accompanying prospectus. An investment in the bonds involves certain risks
relating to our business, prospects, financial condition and results of
operations and certain other risks relating to the terms of the bonds. These
risks are described in "Risk Factors" beginning on page S-4 of this prospectus
supplement.

   Securities Offered.  We are offering $225,000,000 aggregate principal amount
of our First and Refunding Mortgage Bonds, 4.75% Series due 2012 ("bonds"). The
bonds will be issued under our First and Refunding Mortgage as proposed to be
further amended and supplemented by a supplemental mortgage indenture relating
to the bonds (herein sometimes referred to collectively as the "mortgage").
Wachovia Bank, National Association is the trustee under the mortgage
("trustee").

   Principal, Maturity and Interest.  Interest on the bonds will be paid on
April 1 and October 1 of each year, beginning April 1, 2003, until the
principal is paid or made available for payment. Interest on the bonds will
accrue from the most recent date to which interest has been paid. Interest will
be computed on the basis of a 360-day year comprised of twelve 30-day months.
The bonds will mature on October 1, 2012.

   Redemption at our Option.  We may, at our option, redeem the bonds in whole
or in part at any time at a redemption price equal to the greater of:

  .   100% of the principal amount of the bonds to be redeemed, plus accrued
      interest to the redemption date, or

  .   as determined by the Quotation Agent, the sum of the present values of
      the remaining scheduled payments of principal and interest on the bonds
      to be redeemed (not including any portion of payments of interest accrued
      as of the redemption date) discounted to the redemption date on a
      semi-annual basis at the Adjusted Treasury Rate plus 25 basis points,
      plus accrued interest to the redemption date.

   The redemption price will be calculated assuming a 360-day year consisting
of twelve 30-day months.

   We will mail notice of any redemption at least 30 days but not more than 45
days before the redemption date to each registered holder of the bonds to be
redeemed.

   Unless we default in payment of the redemption price, on and after the
redemption date, interest will cease to accrue on the bonds or portions of the
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bonds called for redemption.

   "Adjusted Treasury Rate" means, with respect to any redemption date, the
rate per year equal to the semi-annual equivalent yield to maturity of the
Comparable Treasury Issue, assuming a price for the Comparable Treasury Issue
(expressed as a percentage of its principal amount) equal to the Comparable
Treasury Price for the redemption date.

   "Business Day" means any day that is not a day on which banking institutions
in New York City are authorized or required by law or regulation to close.

   "Comparable Treasury Issue" means the United States Treasury security
selected by the Quotation Agent as having a maturity comparable to the
remaining term of the bonds that would be used, at the time of selection and in
accordance with customary financial practice, in pricing new issues of
corporate debt securities of comparable maturity to the remaining term of the
bonds.
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   "Comparable Treasury Price" means, with respect to any redemption date:

  .   the average of the Reference Treasury Dealer Quotations for that
      redemption date, after excluding the highest and lowest of the Reference
      Treasury Dealer Quotations; or

  .   if the trustee obtains fewer than three Reference Treasury Dealer
      Quotations, the average of all Reference Treasury Dealer Quotations so
      received.

   "Quotation Agent" means the Reference Treasury Dealer appointed by us.

   "Reference Treasury Dealer" means (1) each of Banc One Capital Markets, Inc.
and Salomon Smith Barney Inc. and their respective successors, unless any of
them ceases to be a primary U.S. Government securities dealer in New York City
(a "Primary Treasury Dealer"), in which case we shall substitute another
Primary Treasury Dealer, and (2) any other Primary Treasury Dealer selected by
us.

   "Reference Treasury Dealer Quotations" means, with respect to each Reference
Treasury Dealer and any redemption date, the average, as determined by the
trustee, of the bid and asked prices for the Comparable Treasury Issue
(expressed in each case as a percentage of its principal amount) quoted in
writing to the trustee by that Reference Treasury Dealer at 5:00 p.m., New York
City time, on the third Business Day preceding that redemption date.

   Security.  The bonds will be secured equally with all other bonds
outstanding or hereafter issued under the mortgage (sometimes referred to
herein as the "mortgage bonds") by the lien of the mortgage. The lien of the
mortgage, subject to (1) minor exceptions and certain excepted encumbrances
that are defined in the mortgage and (2) the trustee's prior lien for
compensation and expenses, constitutes a first lien on substantially all of our
properties. The mortgage does not constitute a lien on any property owned by
our subsidiaries or affiliates. Our properties consist principally of electric
transmission and distribution lines and substations, gas distribution
facilities and general office and service buildings.

   We may not issue securities that will rank ahead of the mortgage bonds as to
security. We may acquire property subject to prior liens. If such property is
made the basis for the issuance of additional bonds after we acquire it, all
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additional bonds issued under the prior lien must be pledged with the trustee
as additional security under the mortgage.

   Form.  The bonds will be issued in minimum denominations of $1,000 and
integral multiples of $1,000 in excess of that. The bonds will be book-entry
only and registered in the name of a nominee of DTC.

                                     S-10

                                 UNDERWRITING

   Under the terms and subject to the conditions contained in an underwriting
agreement dated September 16, 2002, we have agreed to sell to the underwriters
named below, for whom Banc One Capital Markets, Inc. and Salomon Smith Barney
Inc. are acting as representatives, the following respective principal amounts
of the bonds:

                                                      Principal
                           Underwriter                 Amount
                           -----------                 ------

              Banc One Capital Markets, Inc......... $ 78,750,000
              Salomon Smith Barney Inc..............   78,750,000
              Barclays Capital Inc..................   11,250,000
              BNP Paribas Securities Corp...........   11,250,000
              Credit Suisse First Boston Corporation   11,250,000
              Morgan Stanley & Co. Incorporated.....   11,250,000
              Scotia Capital (USA) Inc..............   11,250,000
              Wachovia Securities, Inc..............   11,250,000
                                                     ------------
              Total................................. $225,000,000
                                                     ============

   The underwriting agreement provides that the underwriters are obligated to
purchase all of the bonds if any are purchased. The underwriting agreement also
provides that if an underwriter defaults, the purchase commitments of
non-defaulting underwriters may be increased or the offering of the bonds may
be terminated.

   The underwriters propose to offer the bonds initially at the public offering
price on the cover page of this prospectus supplement and to selling group
members at that price less a selling concession of 0.40% of the principal
amount per bond. The underwriters and selling group members may allow a
discount of 0.25% of the principal amount per bond on sales to other
broker/dealers. After the initial public offering, the representatives may
change the public offering price and concession and discount to broker/dealers.

   We estimate that our out-of-pocket expenses for this offering will be
approximately $150,000.

   The bonds are a new issue of securities with no established trading market.
One or more of the underwriters intends to make a secondary market for the
bonds. However, they are not obligated to do so and may discontinue making a
secondary market for the bonds at any time without notice. No assurance can be
given as to how liquid the trading market for the bonds will be.

   We have agreed to indemnify the underwriters against liabilities under the
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Securities Act, or contribute to payments which the underwriters may be
required to make in that respect.

   The underwriters and/or their affiliates have in the past and may in the
future provide investment and commercial banking and other related services to
us and our subsidiaries and affiliates in the ordinary course of business, for
which the underwriters and/or their affiliates have received or may receive
customary fees and reimbursement of their out-of-pocket expenses. Banc One
Capital Markets, Inc. is also a dealer in our commercial paper. John W. Rogers
Jr., who is a member of the board of directors of Exelon, is also a board
member of Bank One Corp., the parent company of Banc One Capital Markets, Inc.

   In connection with the offering, underwriters may engage in stabilizing
transactions, over-allotment transactions, syndicate covering transactions and
penalty bids in accordance with Regulation M under the Securities Exchange Act
of 1934.

  .   Stabilizing transactions permit bids to purchase the underlying security
      so long as the stabilizing bids do not exceed a specified maximum.

  .   Over-allotment involves sales by the underwriters of bonds in excess of
      the principal amount of the bonds the underwriters are obligated to
      purchase, which creates a syndicate short position.

  .   Syndicate covering transactions involve purchases of the bonds in the
      open market after the distribution has been completed in order to cover
      syndicate short positions.

                                     S-11

  .   Penalty bids permit the representatives to reclaim a selling concession
      from a syndicate member when the bonds originally sold by such syndicate
      member are purchased in a stabilizing transaction or a syndicate covering
      transaction to cover syndicate short positions.

These stabilizing transactions, syndicate covering transactions and penalty
bids may have the effect of raising or maintaining the market price of the
bonds or preventing or retarding a decline in the market price of the bonds. As
a result, the price of the bonds may be higher than the price that might
otherwise exist in the open market. These transactions, if commenced, may be
discontinued at any time.

   A prospectus in electronic format may be made available on the web sites
maintained by one or more of the underwriters participating in this offering.

                                 LEGAL MATTERS

   Ballard Spahr Andrews & Ingersoll, LLP, Philadelphia, Pennsylvania, will
provide an opinion as to legal matters in connection with the bonds. Certain
legal matters will be passed on for the underwriters by Winston & Strawn,
Chicago, Illinois. Winston & Strawn provides legal services to Exelon and
certain of its subsidiaries from time to time.

                                     S-12

PROSPECTUS

                                 [LOGO] Peco/R/
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                               An Exelon Company
                              PECO Energy Company

                                 -------------

                              up to $900,000,000
                      First and Refunding Mortgage Bonds
                         Preferred Stock, no par value

                                 -------------

   We will provide you with more specific terms of the securities to be offered
at any time in supplements to this prospectus. The prospectus supplements may
also add, update or change information contained in this prospectus. You should
read this prospectus and the applicable prospectus supplement carefully before
you invest. This prospectus may not be used to sell securities unless
accompanied by a prospectus supplement.

   We may offer these securities from time to time in amounts, at prices and on
other terms to be determined at the time of offering. The total offering price
of the securities offered to the public will be limited to $900,000,000.

                                 -------------

   Neither the Securities and Exchange Commission nor any state securities
commission has approved or disapproved of these securities or determined if
this prospectus is truthful or complete. Any representation to the contrary is
a criminal offense.

   This prospectus may not be used to consummate sales of offered securities
unless accompanied by a prospectus supplement.

   September 13, 2002

   You should rely only on information contained in this document or
incorporated by reference into this document. We have not authorized anyone to
provide you with information that is different. This prospectus and any related
supplement may only be used where it is legal to sell these securities. You
should not assume that the information contained in this prospectus or any
supplement is accurate as of any date other than the date on the front of those
documents. Our business, financial condition, results of operations and
prospects may have changed since that date.

                                 -------------
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                             ABOUT THIS PROSPECTUS

   This prospectus is part of a registration statement that we filed with the
Securities and Exchange Commission (the "SEC") using a "shelf" registration
process, relating to the first and refunding mortgage bonds and the preferred
stock, no par value, generally described in this prospectus. Under this shelf
process, we may sell the securities described in this prospectus in one or more
offerings up to a total initial offering price of $900,000,000.

   This prospectus provides you with a general description of the securities we
may offer. This prospectus does not contain all of the information set forth in
the registration statement as permitted by the rules and regulations of the
SEC. For additional information regarding us and the offered securities, please
refer to the registration statement of which this prospectus forms a part. Each
time we sell securities, we will provide a prospectus supplement that will
contain specific information about the terms of that offering. A prospectus
supplement may also add, update or change information contained in this
prospectus. You should read both this prospectus and any prospectus supplement
together with additional information described under the heading "Where You Can
Find More Information."

   Unless otherwise indicated, all references in this prospectus or a
supplement to "PECO Energy Company," "PECO," "we," "our," "us," or similar
terms refer to PECO Energy Company together with our subsidiaries.

                          FORWARD-LOOKING STATEMENTS

   This prospectus and the documents we have filed with the SEC, which we have
referenced under "Where You Can Find More Information" and "Documents
Incorporated by Reference" contain forward-looking statements made pursuant to
the safe harbor provisions of the Private Securities Litigation Reform Act of
1995. All statements, other than statements of historical facts, included in
this prospectus that address activities, events or developments that we expect
or anticipate will or may occur in the future, including such matters as our
projections, future capital expenditures, business strategy, competitive
strengths, goals, expansion, market and industry developments and the growth of
our businesses and operations, are forward-looking statements. These statements
are based on assumptions and analyses made by us in light of our experience and
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our perception of historical trends, current conditions and expected future
developments, as well as other factors we believe are appropriate under the
circumstances. These statements involve a number of risks and uncertainties,
many of which are beyond our control. The following are among the most
important factors that could cause actual results to differ materially from the
forward-looking statements:

  .   the significant considerations and risks discussed in this prospectus;

  .   general and local economic, market or business conditions;

  .   fluctuations in demand for electricity, capacity and ancillary services
      in the markets in which we operate;

  .   uncertain obligations due to customers' right to choose generation
      suppliers;

  .   changes in laws or regulations that are applicable to us;

  .   environmental constraints on construction and operation; and

  .   access to capital.

   Consequently, all of the forward-looking statements made in this prospectus
are qualified by these cautionary statements and we cannot assure you that the
results or developments anticipated by us will be realized or, even if
realized, will have the expected consequences to or effects on us or our
business prospects, financial condition or results of operations. You should
not place undue reliance on these forward-looking

                                      1

statements in making your investment decision. We expressly disclaim any
obligation or undertaking to release publicly any updates or revisions to these
forward-looking statements to reflect events or circumstances that occur or
arise or are anticipated to occur or arise after the date hereof. In making an
investment decision regarding the securities described in this prospectus, we
are not making, and you should not infer, any representation about the likely
existence of any particular future set of facts or circumstances.

                      WHERE YOU CAN FIND MORE INFORMATION

   We are a reporting company and file annual, quarterly and current reports,
proxy statements and other information with the SEC. The public may read and
copy the registration statement and any reports or other information that we
file with the SEC at the SEC's public reference room, Room 1024 at Judiciary
Plaza, 450 Fifth Street, N.W., Washington, D.C. 20549. The public may obtain
information on the operation of the public reference room by calling the SEC at
1-800-SEC-0330. These documents are also available to the public from
commercial document retrieval services and at the web site maintained by the
SEC at http://www.sec.gov. Each outstanding series of our preferred stock is
listed on the New York Stock Exchange where reports, proxy and information
statements and other information about us may be inspected. You may also obtain
a copy of the registration statement at no cost by writing us at the following
address:

                              PECO Energy Company
                           Attn: Investor Relations
                    10 South Dearborn Street, 36/th/ Floor
                                P.O. Box 805379
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                            Chicago, IL 60680-5379

   This prospectus is one part of a registration statement filed on Form S-3
with the SEC under the Securities Act of 1933, as amended, known as the
Securities Act. This prospectus does not contain all of the information set
forth in the registration statement and the exhibits and schedules to the
registration statement. For further information concerning us and the
securities, you should read the entire registration statement, including this
prospectus and any related prospectus supplements, and the additional
information described under the sub-heading "Documents Incorporated By
Reference" below. The registration statement has been filed electronically and
may be obtained in any manner listed above. Any statements contained herein
concerning the provisions of any document are not necessarily complete, and, in
each instance, reference is made to the copy of such document filed as an
exhibit to the registration statement or otherwise filed with the SEC. Each
such statement is qualified in its entirety by such reference.

   Information about us is also available on Exelon's web site at
http://www.exeloncorp.com. This web site and the SEC's web site above are
intended to be inactive textual references only. Information on Exelon's or the
SEC's web site is not a part of this prospectus.

                                      2

                      DOCUMENTS INCORPORATED BY REFERENCE

   The SEC allows us to "incorporate by reference" information that we file
with them, which means that we can disclose important information to you by
referring you to those other documents. The information incorporated by
reference is an important part of this prospectus, and information that we file
later with the SEC will automatically update and supersede this information. We
incorporate by reference the documents listed below and any future filings we
will make with the SEC under Section 13(a), 13(c), 14 or 15(d) of the Exchange
Act but prior to the termination of any offering of securities made by this
prospectus:

  .   PECO's Annual Report on Form 10-K for the fiscal year ended December 31,
      2001;

  .   PECO's Quarterly Report on Form 10-Q for the period ended March 31, 2002;

  .   PECO's Quarterly Report on Form 10-Q for the period ended June 30, 2002;
      and

  .   PECO's Current Reports on Form 8-K filed August 2, 2002, July 16, 2002,
      April 25, 2002 and January 31, 2002.

   Upon written or oral request, we will provide without charge to each person,
including any beneficial owner, to whom this prospectus is delivered, a copy of
any or all of such documents which are incorporated herein by reference (other
than exhibits to such documents unless such exhibits are specifically
incorporated by reference into the documents that this prospectus
incorporates). Written or oral requests for copies should be directed to PECO
Energy Company, Attn: Investor Relations, 10 South Dearborn Street, 36/th/
Floor, P.O. Box 805379, Chicago, IL 60680-5379.

   Any statement contained in this prospectus, or in a document all or a
portion of which is incorporated by reference, shall be modified or superseded
for purposes of this prospectus to the extent that a statement contained in
this prospectus, any supplement or any document incorporated by reference
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modifies or supersedes such statement. Any such statement so modified or
superseded shall not, except as so modified or superseded, constitute a part of
this prospectus.

                              PECO ENERGY COMPANY

   We are a subsidiary of Exelon and are engaged principally in the purchase,
transmission, distribution and sale of electricity to residential, commercial,
industrial and wholesale customers and in the purchase, distribution and sale
of natural gas to residential, commercial and industrial customers. We deliver
electricity to approximately 1.6 million customers and natural gas to
approximately 440,000 customers.

   Our traditional retail service territory covers 2,107 square miles in
southeastern Pennsylvania. We provide electric delivery service in an area of
1,972 square miles, with a population of approximately 3.6 million, including
1.6 million in the City of Philadelphia. Natural gas service is supplied in a
1,475 square mile area in southeastern Pennsylvania adjacent to Philadelphia,
with a population of 1.9 million.

   Our principal executive offices are located at 2301 Market Street,
Philadelphia, PA 19101-8699 and our telephone number is (215) 841-4000.

                                      3

                                USE OF PROCEEDS

   The net proceeds from the sale of bonds and preferred stock will be added to
our general funds and will be used for the repayment of outstanding
indebtedness and for general corporate purposes, all as more specifically set
forth in a prospectus supplement.

     RATIO OF EARNINGS TO FIXED CHARGES AND RATIO OF EARNINGS TO COMBINED
                  FIXED CHARGES AND PREFERRED STOCK DIVIDENDS

   The following table provides our consolidated ratio of earnings to fixed
charges and ratio of earnings to combined fixed charges and preferred stock
dividends for each of the periods indicated:

                                                Years Ended December 31, Twelve Months
                                                ------------------------     Ended
                                                1997 1998 1999 2000 2001 June 30, 2002
                                                ---- ---- ---- ---- ---- -------------

Ratio of earnings to fixed charges............. 2.56 3.38 3.37 2.70 2.46     2.49
Ratio of earnings to combined fixed charges and
  preferred stock dividends.................... 2.38 3.20 3.22 2.61 2.38     2.41

   The ratio of earnings to fixed charges represents, on a pre-tax basis, the
number of times earnings cover fixed charges. Earnings consist of pre-tax net
income from continuing operations after adjustment for income from equity
investees and capitalized interest or allowance for funds used during
construction ("AFUDC"), to which has been added fixed charges. Fixed charges
consist of interest costs and amortization of debt discount and premium on all
indebtedness and the interest portion of all rental expense.

   The ratio of earnings to combined fixed charges and preferred stock
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dividends represents, on a pre-tax basis, the number of times earnings cover
fixed charges and preferred stock dividends. Earnings consist of pre-tax net
income from continuing operations after adjustment for income from equity
investees and capitalized interest or AFUDC to which has been added fixed
charges. Combined fixed charges and preferred stock dividends consist of
interest costs and amortization of debt discount and premium on all
indebtedness, preferred stock dividends (increased to reflect the pre-tax
earnings required to cover such dividend requirements) and the interest portion
of all rental expense.

                                      4

             DESCRIPTION OF THE FIRST AND REFUNDING MORTGAGE BONDS

   General.  We will issue the first and refunding mortgage bonds in series
under our First and Refunding Mortgage, dated May 1, 1923, as amended and
supplemented by supplemental mortgage indentures and as proposed to be further
amended and supplemented by a supplemental mortgage indenture relating to the
offered series of bonds (herein sometimes referred to collectively as the
"mortgage"). Wachovia Bank, National Association (formerly First Union National
Bank) is trustee under the mortgage (the "trustee").

   The following summary of the mortgage does not purport to be complete and is
subject to, and is qualified in its entirety by reference to, all provisions of
the mortgage. Certain terms used in this section are defined in the mortgage.
Copies of the First and Refunding Mortgage and the supplemental mortgage
indentures are on file with the SEC. Copies of supplemental mortgage indentures
under which any series of bonds is to be issued will be filed with the SEC.

   Principal, Maturity and Interest.  The aggregate principal amount of any
series of bonds to be issued will be specified in the related prospectus
supplement. Unless otherwise provided in the prospectus supplement, the bonds
will be issued in book-entry form only. The bonds will be issued in the minimum
denominations specified in the related prospectus supplement.

   The bonds will mature on the date or dates set forth in the related
prospectus supplement. Interest will be payable on the bonds as set forth in
the prospectus supplement until the principal is paid or made available for
payment. Interest on the bonds will accrue and be calculated as set forth in
the related prospectus supplement.

   For so long as the bonds are issued in book-entry form, payments of
principal and interest will be made in immediately available funds by wire
transfer to The Depository Trust Company ("DTC") or its nominee. If the bonds
are issued in certificated form to a holder other than DTC, payments of
principal and interest will be made by check mailed to such holder at such
holder's registered address. Payment of principal of the bonds in certificated
form will be made against surrender of those bonds at the office or agency of
our company in the City of Philadelphia, Pennsylvania and an office or agency
in the Borough of Manhattan, City of New York. Payment of interest on the bonds
will be made to the person in whose name the bonds are registered at the close
of business on record dates fixed by the Company which must be not more than 14
days prior to the relevant interest payment date. Default interest will be paid
in the same manner to holders as of a special record date established in
accordance with the mortgage.

   All amounts paid by us for the payment of principal, premium (if any) or
interest on any bonds that remain unclaimed at the end of two years after such
payment has become due and payable will be repaid to us and the holders of such
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bonds will thereafter look only to us for payment thereof.

   Redemption.  The redemption provisions, if any, for each series of bonds
will be set forth in the related prospectus supplement.

   Security.  The bonds will be secured equally with all other mortgage bonds
outstanding or hereafter issued under the mortgage by the lien of the mortgage.
The lien of the mortgage, subject to (1) minor exceptions and certain excepted
encumbrances that are defined in the mortgage and (2) the trustee's prior lien
for compensation and expenses, constitutes a first lien on substantially all of
our properties. The mortgage does not constitute a lien on any property owned
by our subsidiaries or affiliates. Our properties consist principally of
electric transmission and distribution lines and substations, gas distribution
facilities and general office and service buildings.

   We may not issue securities which will rank ahead of the mortgage bonds as
to security. We may acquire property subject to prior liens. If such property
is made the basis for the issuance of additional bonds after we acquire it, all
additional bonds issued under the prior lien must be pledged with the trustee
as additional security under the mortgage.

                                      5

   Authentication and Delivery of Additional Bonds.  The mortgage permits the
issuance from time to time of additional mortgage bonds, without limit as to
aggregate amount. Additional mortgage bonds may be in principal amount equal to:

      (1) the principal amount of underlying bonds secured by a prior lien upon
   property acquired by us after March 1, 1937 and deposited with the trustee
   under the mortgage;

      (2) the principal amount of any such underlying bonds redeemed or
   retired, or for the payment, redemption or retirement of which funds have
   been deposited in trust;

      (3) the principal amount of bonds previously authenticated under the
   mortgage on or after March 1, 1937, which have been delivered to the trustee;

      (4) the principal amount of bonds previously issued under the mortgage on
   or after March 1, 1937, which are being refunded or redeemed, if funds for
   the refunding or redemption have been deposited with the trustee;

      (5) an amount not exceeding 60% of the actual cost or the fair value,
   whichever is less, of the net amount of permanent additions to the property
   subject to the lien of the mortgage, made or acquired after November 30,
   1941, and of additional plants or property acquired by us after November 30,
   1941, and to be used in connection with its electric or gas business as part
   of one connected system and located in Pennsylvania or within 150 miles of
   Philadelphia; and

      (6) the amount of cash deposited with the trustee, which cash shall not
   at any time exceed $3,000,000 or 10% of the aggregate principal amount of
   bonds then outstanding under the mortgage, whichever is greater, and which
   cash may subsequently be withdrawn to the extent of 60% of capital
   expenditures, as described in clause (5) above.

   No additional bonds may be issued under the mortgage as outlined in clauses
(5) and (6) and, in certain cases, clause (3) above, unless the net earnings
test of the mortgage is satisfied. The net earnings test of the mortgage, which
relates only to the issuance of additional mortgage bonds, requires for 12

Edgar Filing: PECO ENERGY CO - Form 424B2

20



consecutive calendar months, within the 15 calendar months immediately
preceding the application for such bonds, that our net earnings, after
deductions for amounts set aside for renewal and replacement or depreciations
reserves and before provision for income taxes, must have been equal to at
least twice the annual interest charges on all bonds outstanding under the
mortgage (including those then applied for) and any other bonds secured by a
lien on our property.

   Release and Substitution of Property.  While no event of default exists, we
may obtain the release of the lien of the mortgage on mortgaged property which
is sold or exchanged if (1) we deposit or pledge cash or purchase money
obligations with the trustee, or (2) in certain instances, if we substitute
other property of equivalent value. The mortgage also contains certain
requirements relating to our withdrawal or application of proceeds of released
property and other funds held by the trustee.

   Corporate Existence.  We may consolidate or merge with or into or convey,
transfer or lease all, or substantially all, of the mortgage property to any
corporation lawfully entitled to acquire or lease and operate the property,
provided that: such consolidation, merger, conveyance, transfer or lease in no
respect impairs the lien of the mortgage or any rights or powers of the trustee
or the holders of the outstanding mortgage bonds; and such successor
corporation executes and causes to be recorded an indenture which assumes all
of the terms, covenants and conditions of the mortgage and any indenture
supplement thereto.

                                      6

   The mortgage does not contain any covenant or other provision that
specifically is intended to afford holders of our mortgage bonds special
protection in the event of a highly leveraged transaction. The issuance of
long-term debt securities requires the approval of the Pennsylvania Public
Utility Commission.

   Defaults.  Events of default are defined in the mortgage as (1) default for
60 days in the payment of interest on mortgage bonds or sinking funds deposits
under the mortgage, (2) default in the payment of principal of mortgage bonds
under the mortgage at maturity or upon redemption, (3) default in the
performance of any other covenant in the mortgage continuing for a period of 60
days after written notice from the trustee, and (4) certain events of
bankruptcy or insolvency.

   Upon the authentication and delivery of additional mortgage bonds or the
release of cash or property, we are required to file documents and reports with
the trustee with respect to the absence of default.

   Rights of Bondholders upon Default.  Upon the occurrence of an event of
default, the holders of a majority in principal amount of all the outstanding
mortgage bonds may require the trustee to accelerate the maturity of the
mortgage bonds and to enforce the lien of the mortgage. Prior to any sale under
the mortgage, and upon the remedying of all defaults, any such acceleration of
the maturity of the mortgage bonds may be annulled by the holders of at least a
majority in principal amount of all the outstanding mortgage bonds. The
mortgage permits the trustee to require indemnity before proceeding to enforce
the lien of the mortgage.

   Amendments.  We and the trustee may amend the mortgage without the consent
of the holders of the mortgage bonds: (1) to subject additional property to the
lien to the mortgage; (2) to define the covenants and provisions permitted
under or not inconsistent with the mortgage; (3) to add to the limitations of
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the authorized amounts, date of maturity, method, conditions and purposes of
issue of any bonds issued under the mortgage; (4) to evidence the succession of
another corporation to us and the assumption by a successor corporation of our
covenants and obligations under the mortgage; (5) to make such provision in
regard to matters or questions arising under the mortgage as may be necessary
or desirable and not inconsistent with the mortgage.

   We and the trustee may amend the mortgage or modify the rights of the
holders of the mortgage bonds with the written consent of at least 66 2/3% of
the principal amount of the mortgage bonds then outstanding; provided, that no
such amendment shall, without the written consent of the holder of each
outstanding mortgage bond affected thereby: (1) change the date of maturity of
the principal of, or any installment hereof on, any mortgage bond, or reduce
the principal amount of any mortgage bond or the interest thereon or any
premium payable on the redemption thereof, or change any place of payment
where, or currency in which, any mortgage bond or interest thereon is payable,
or impair the right to institute suit for the enforcement of any such payment
on or after the date of maturity thereof; or (2) reduce the percentage in
principal amount of the outstanding mortgage bonds, the consent of whose
holders is required for any amendment, waiver of compliance with the provisions
of the mortgage or certain defaults and their consequences; or (3) modify any
of the amendment provisions or Section 22 of Article VIII (relating to waiver
of default), except to increase any such percentage or to provide that certain
other provisions of the mortgage cannot be modified or waived without the
consent of the holder of each mortgage bond affected thereby.

   Governing Law.  The mortgage is governed by the laws of the Commonwealth of
Pennsylvania.

   Trustee.  Wachovia Bank, National Association (formerly First Union National
Bank), the trustee under the mortgage, is the registrar and disbursing agent
for our mortgage bonds. Wachovia Bank, National Association is also our
depository, from time to time makes loans to us and is trustee for a series of
senior unsecured notes of Exelon Generation.

                                      7

                      DESCRIPTION OF THE PREFERRED STOCK

   General.  As of December 31, 2001, our authorized capital stock consists of
500,000,000 shares of common stock, without par value and 15,000,000 shares of
preferred stock, without par value. As of August 1, 2002, there were
170,478,507 shares of common stock outstanding and 1,375 shares of preferred
stock outstanding.

   Our Board of Directors is authorized, without further shareholder action, to
divide the preferred stock into one or more series and to determine the
following designations, preferences, limitations and special rights of any
series (which for any series will be set forth in the related prospectus
supplement):

  .   the annual dividend rate or rates;

  .   the rights, if any, of the holders of shares of the series upon voluntary
      or involuntary liquidation, dissolution or winding up of our company;

  .   the terms and conditions upon which shares may be converted into shares
      of other series or other capital stock, if issued with the privilege of
      conversion;
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  .   the price at and the terms and conditions upon which shares may be
      redeemed;

  .   the terms and amount of any sinking fund for the purchase or redemption
      of shares of a series; and

  .   the exchange or exchanges on which the preferred stock will be listed, if
      any.

   Dividend Rights.  The annual dividend rate for each new series of preferred
stock will be set forth in the applicable prospectus supplement. Dividends will
be cumulative from the date of issuance and will be payable, when declared,
quarterly on the first day of February, May, August and November. The dividends
on shares of all series of preferred stock will be cumulative. Any limitations
on our rights to pay dividends will be described in the applicable prospectus
supplement.

   Unless dividends on all outstanding shares of preferred stock of all series
shall have been paid for all past quarterly dividend periods, no dividends are
paid or declared and no other distribution is made on the common stock, and no
common stock shall be purchased or otherwise acquired for value by us.

   Voting Rights.  Our articles of incorporation provide that the board of
directors is to be classified into three classes. Holders of preferred stock
and common stock elect an entire class for three-year terms. If and when
dividends payable on all shares of the preferred stock are in default in an
amount equal to four full quarterly dividends, and until all dividends then in
default are paid or declared and set apart for payment, the holders of all
shares of preferred stock, voting separately as a class, are entitled to elect
the smallest number of directors necessary to constitute a majority of the full
board of directors, and the holders of the common stock, voting separately as a
class, are entitled to elect the remaining directors.

   Holders of preferred stock will be entitled to vote on certain matters
relating to:

      (1) authorization of stock (other than a series of preferred stock)
   ranking prior to or on a parity with the preferred stock or any security
   convertible into shares of stock of such kinds;

      (2) change the express terms of the preferred stock or of any series
   thereof in a manner prejudicial to the holders thereof;

      (3) issuance of additional shares of preferred stock unless, for any
   twelve consecutive calendar months within the fifteen calendar months
   immediately preceding the calendar month within which such additional shares
   are issued, net earnings applicable to the payment of dividends on the
   preferred stock and net income before payment of interest charges on
   indebtedness and after provision for depreciation and taxes shall have been,
   respectively, at least two times the dividend requirements upon the entire
   amount of preferred stock to be outstanding immediately after the proposed
   issue of such additional shares, and at least one and one-half times the
   aggregate of such dividend requirements and interest charges for such period
   on the entire amount of indebtedness then to be outstanding;

                                      8

      (4) issuance of additional shares of preferred stock, unless our capital
   represented by the common stock together with its surplus is in the
   aggregate at least equal to the involuntary liquidating value of the
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   preferred stock;

      (5) increase in the total authorized amount of preferred stock of all
   series; and

      (6) merger or consolidation with or into any corporation, or division,
   unless ordered, exempted, approved, or permitted by the SEC or other federal
   regulatory authority.

   Except as otherwise provided in the express terms of any series of preferred
stock, the number of authorized shares of preferred stock of any series may be
increased without vote or consent of the holders of the outstanding shares of
the series affected, subject to the aggregate limit on the authorized number of
shares of preferred stock. With respect to (1), (2), (3) and (4) above, the
consent or affirmative vote of the holders of shares of the preferred stock
entitled to cast at least two-thirds of the votes which all holders of
preferred stock of all series then outstanding are entitled to cast (or of the
affected series in the case of a change prejudicial to less than all series) is
required; and with respect to (5) and (6), the consent or affirmative vote of
the holders of shares of the preferred stock entitled to cast at least a
majority of the votes which all holders of preferred stock of all series then
issued and outstanding are entitled to cast is required.

   The preferred stock of all series constitutes one class in any vote of
shareholders except as stated above, or some mandatory provision of law is
controlling. At all meetings of the holders of preferred stock at which such
holders have the right to vote, each holder of preferred stock of each series
shall be entitled to one vote or fraction thereof, for each $100 or fraction
thereof of involuntary liquidating value represented by the shares of preferred
stock of such series held by each such holder.

   Liquidation Rights.  Upon liquidation or dissolution of our company, holders
of the preferred stock then outstanding are entitled to receive a cash payment
per share equal to the liquidation value provided for the respective series,
plus accrued and unpaid dividends to the date of liquidation, before any
payment shall be made to holders of common stock.

   No dividend payment or distribution shall be made to holders of common
stock, if, after giving effect to such dividend payment or distribution, our
capital represented by the common stock, together with surplus, is less than
the involuntary liquidating value of all outstanding preferred stock.

   The amount per share payable on each series of the new preferred stock in
the event of any voluntary or involuntary liquidation will be set forth in the
applicable prospectus supplement.

   Redemption Provisions.  The redemption provisions, if any, with respect to
each series of new preferred stock will be set forth in the applicable
prospectus supplement. After payment of all dividends on all series of
preferred stock for past dividend periods, we, by action of our Board of
Directors, may redeem the whole or any part of any series of the preferred
stock, to the extent permitted by the terms of that series of preferred stock,
at any time or from time to time at the applicable redemption price of the
shares of the particular series together with accrued and unpaid dividends.

   Sinking Fund.  The sinking fund provisions, if any, with respect to each
series of new preferred stock will be set forth in the applicable prospectus
supplement.

   Miscellaneous.  Holders of our preferred stock will not have any preemptive
rights to subscribe for or purchase any additional shares of our capital stock,
or other securities or other right or option to purchase shares of capital

Edgar Filing: PECO ENERGY CO - Form 424B2

24



stock. The new preferred stock, when issued, will be fully paid and
nonassessable.

   There is no provision restricting us from purchasing shares of preferred
stock in the event of an arrearage in the payment of dividends or sinking fund
obligations.

   Listing.  We intend to list each series of preferred stock offered hereby on
the New York Stock Exchange, but we are under no obligation to do so. The
prospectus supplement will indicate whether and where the preferred stock to be
issued will be listed.

                                      9

                     BOOK-ENTRY BONDS AND PREFERRED STOCK

   Book-Entry, Delivery and Form.  Unless otherwise specified in a prospectus
supplement, the certificates representing first and refunding mortgage bonds or
preferred stock will be in fully registered, global form ("global securities").
Ownership of beneficial interests in global securities will be limited to
persons who have accounts with DTC ("participants") or persons who hold
interests through participants. Ownership of beneficial interests in global
securities will be shown on, and the transfer of that ownership will be
effected only through, records maintained by DTC or its nominee (with respect
to interests of participants) and the records of participants (with respect to
interests of persons other than participants).

   So long as DTC or its nominee is the registered owner or holder of the
global securities, DTC or such nominee, as the case may be, will be considered
the sole record owner or holder of the bonds represented by such global
securities for all purposes under the indenture or the preferred stock
represented by such global securities. No beneficial owner of an interest in
the global bonds or global certificates will be able to transfer that interest
except in accordance with DTC's applicable procedures, in addition to those
provided for under the indenture with respect to bonds and, if applicable,
Euroclear or Clearstream.

   Payments on the global securities will be made to DTC or its nominee, as the
case may be, as the registered owner thereof. None of us, the trustee, or any
paying agent will have any responsibility or liability for any aspect of the
records relating to or payments made on account of beneficial ownership
interests in the global securities or for maintaining, supervising or reviewing
any records relating to such beneficial ownership interests.

   We expect that DTC or its nominee, upon receipt of any payment in respect of
the global securities, will credit participants, accounts with payments in
amounts proportionate to their respective beneficial ownership interests in of
such global securities, as shown on the records of DTC or its nominee. We also
expect that payments by participants to owners of beneficial interests in such
global securities held through such participants will be governed by standing
instructions and customary practices, as is now the case with securities held
for the accounts of customers registered in the names of nominees for such
customers.

   Such payments will be the responsibility of such participants.

   DTC has advised us as follows: DTC is a limited purpose trust company
organized under the laws of the State of New York, a "banking organization"
within the meaning of the New York Banking Law, a member of the Federal Reserve
System, a "clearing corporation" within the meaning of the New York Uniform
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Commercial Code and a "Clearing Agency" registered pursuant to the provisions
of Section 17A of the Exchange Act. DTC was created to hold securities for its
participants and facilitate the clearance and settlement of securities
transactions between participants through electronic book-entry changes in
accounts of its participants, thereby eliminating the need for physical
movement of the certificates. Participants include securities brokers and
dealers, banks, trust companies and clearing corporations and certain other
organizations. Indirect access to the DTC system is available to others such as
banks, brokers, dealers and trust companies that clear through or maintain a
custodial relationship with a participant, either directly or indirectly
("indirect participants").

   Neither the trustee nor we will have any responsibility for the performance
by DTC or its participants or indirect participants of their respective
obligations under the rules and procedures governing their operations.

   If DTC is at any time unwilling or unable to continue as a depositary for
the global securities and a successor depositary is not appointed within 90
days, we will issue definitive, certificated original bonds or preferred stock,
as the case may be, in exchange for the global securities.

                                      10

   Euroclear has advised us as follows: Euroclear was created in 1968 to hold
securities for its participants and to clear and settle transactions between
its participants through simultaneous electronic book-entry delivery against
payment, thereby eliminating the need for physical movement of certificates and
any risk from lack of simultaneous transfers of securities and cash. Euroclear
provides various other services, including securities lending and borrowing,
and interfaces with domestic markets in several countries. Euroclear is
operated by Euroclear Bank S.A./N.V. (the "Euroclear Operator"), under contract
with Euroclear Clearance Systems, S.C., a Belgian cooperative corporation (the
"Cooperative"). All operations are conducted by the Euroclear Operator, and all
Euroclear securities clearance accounts and Euroclear cash accounts are
accounts with the Euroclear Operator, not the Cooperative. The Cooperative
establishes policy for Euroclear on behalf of Euroclear participants. Euroclear
participants include banks (including central banks), securities brokers and
dealers and other professional financial intermediaries. Indirect access to
Euroclear is also available to others that clear through or maintain a
custodial relationship with a Euroclear participant, either directly or
indirectly.

   Securities clearance accounts and cash accounts with the Euroclear Operator
are governed by the Terms and Conditions Governing Use of Euroclear and the
related Operating Procedures of the Euroclear System, and applicable Belgian
law (collectively, the "Terms and Conditions"). The Terms and Conditions govern
transfers of securities and cash within Euroclear, withdrawals of securities
and cash from Euroclear, and receipts of payments with respect to securities in
Euroclear. All securities in Euroclear are held on a fungible basis without
attribution of specific certificates to specific securities clearance accounts.
The Euroclear Operator acts under the Terms and Conditions only on behalf of
Euroclear participants and has no record of or relationship with persons
holding through Euroclear participants.

   Distributions with respect to global securities held beneficially through
Euroclear will be credited to the cash accounts of Euroclear participants in
accordance with the Terms and Conditions, to the extent received by Euroclear.

   Clearstream has advised us as follows: Clearstream is incorporated under the
laws of The Grand Duchy of Luxembourg as a professional depositary. Clearstream
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holds securities for its participants and facilitates the clearance and
settlement of securities transactions between its participants through
electronic book-entry changes in accounts of its participants, thereby
eliminating the need for physical movement of certificates. Clearstream
provides to its participants, among other things, services for safekeeping,
administration, clearance and settlement of internationally traded securities
and securities lending and borrowing. Clearstream interfaces with domestic
markets in several countries. As a professional depositary, Clearstream is
subject to regulation by the Luxembourg Monetary Institute. Clearstream
participants are financial institutions around the world, including securities
brokers and dealers, banks, trust companies, clearing corporations and certain
other organizations. Indirect access to Clearstream is also available to others
that clear through or maintain a custodial relationship with a Clearstream
participant either directly or indirectly.

   Distributions with respect to mortgage bonds or preferred stock held
beneficially through Clearstream will be credited to cash accounts of
Clearstream participants in accordance with its rules and procedures, to the
extent received by Clearstream.

                                      11

                             PLAN OF DISTRIBUTION

   We may sell the first and refunding mortgage bonds and the preferred stock
to or through underwriters, dealers or agents or directly to one or more other
purchasers.

   The prospectus supplement sets forth the terms of the offering of the
particular series or issue of mortgage bonds or preferred stock to which that
prospectus relates, including, as applicable:

  .   the name or names of any underwriters or agents with whom we have entered
      into arrangements with respect to the sale of those securities;

  .   the initial public offering or purchase price of those securities;

  .   any underwriting discounts, commissions and other items constituting
      underwriters' compensation from us and any other discounts, concessions
      or commissions allowed or reallowed or paid by any underwriters or other
      dealers;

  .   any commission paid to agents;

  .   the net proceeds to us; and

  .   the securities exchanges, if any, on which the securities will be listed.

   The obligations of the underwriters to purchase securities will be subject
to certain conditions precedent and each of the underwriters will be obligated
to purchase all of the securities of that series or issue allocated to it if
any of those securities are purchased. Any initial public offering price and
any discounts or concessions allowed or reallowed or paid to dealers may be
changed from time to time.

   The securities may be offered and sold by us directly or through agents that
we designate from time to time. Any agent involved in the offer or sale of the
securities for which this prospectus is delivered will be named in, and any
commission payable by us to that agent, will be set forth in the applicable
prospectus supplement. Each agent will be acting on a best efforts basis for
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the period of its appointment.

   Any underwriters, dealers or agents participating in the distribution of the
securities may be deemed to be underwriters, and any discounts or commissions
received by them on the sale or resale of securities may be deemed to be
underwriter discounts and commissions under the Securities Act of 1933, as
amended. Underwriters, dealers and agents may be entitled, under agreements
entered into with us, to indemnification by us against some civil liabilities,
including liabilities under the Securities Act.

                                 LEGAL MATTERS

   Ballard Spahr Andrews & Ingersoll, LLP, Philadelphia, Pennsylvania, will
provide an opinion as to legal matters in connection with the securities that
we may offer. Additional legal matters may be passed on for any underwriters,
dealers or agents by counsel which we will name in the applicable prospectus
supplement.

                                    EXPERTS

   The financial statements incorporated in this prospectus by reference to the
Annual Report or Form 10-K for the year ended December 31, 2001 have been so
incorporated in reliance upon the report of PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP,
independent accountants, given on the authority of said firm as experts in
auditing and accounting.

                                      12
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